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PLANNING BOARD 

MEETING OF 11-17-2010
PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

James Fouts

Thomas Angell

Also in Attendance: Johanna Shafer, liaison to the Town Board, and David Clouser, engineering consultant. 
PUBLIC HEARINGS:

MILLBROOK SCHOOL SQUASH COURTS SITE PLAN/SPECIAL PERMIT-

Mr. Schnoor presented the affidavit of publication of the notice of public hearing, published in The Poughkeepsie Journal on November 5, 2010, and certified mail receipts from the mailed notices. Mr. Butts opened the hearing and asked for comments from the public. With no comments from the public, Mr. Angell moved to close the public hearing. Mr. Fouts seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried.
BUSINESS:

MILLBROOK SCHOOL SQUASH COURTS SITE PLAN/SPECIAL PERMIT-

Mr. Clouser confirmed that the issues raised in his letter dated October 26, 2010 have been addressed. Mr. Schnoor presented renderings and elevations for the proposed building. Mr. Angell moved to approve the application for site plan and special permit. Mr. Royall seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. 
MILLBROOK SCHOOL ZOO PARKING SITE PLAN/SPECIAL PERMIT-

The Board reviewed the updated Phase I plans, approved on October 27, 2010. Mr. Schnoor presented a photograph of the campus standard for signs. The Board asked that proposed sign locations be indicated on Phase II plans. Mr. Clouser asked that the project engineer consider whether an up turned elbow on the storm water pipe would be more appropriate than the proposed cap. Mr. Butts adjourned to the December 15, 2010 meeting.
GEORGIOPOULOS MINOR SUBDIVISION AND SPECIAL PERMIT-
Mr. Angell asked for a report from Mr. Butts and Mr. Royall on their site visit on November 6, 2010. Mr. Butts explained that he and Mr. Royall viewed the existing and new residences, the route for moving the existing residence, cleared areas, new plantings on Duell Rd, pool location, and proposed locations of caretaker’s cottage, maintenance shed and garage. He remarked that the property appears extremely well-maintained. The Board discussed the extent of previous clearing and plans for future clearing. Mr. Graminski explained that the clearing on Duell Rd. was done to clear out invasive locust trees and have been replaced with new plantings. He noted that the applicant is agreeable to a clearing limits note, and asked for the effect that building envelopes would have on the applicant’s ability to construct buildings such as a horse run-in shed in the future. Mr. Angell explained that agricultural buildings could be exempted. Mr. Graminski expressed interest in attempting a draft of an agreement. Mr. Butts asked that he refer to Dutchess Land Conservancy easements for suggestions for appropriate language for the note. 
The Board reviewed lighting plans. Mr. Butts asked for a cut sheet for the wall sconces. Mr. DiBiase explained that sconces will be antique, between 40-60 watts, and that he will try to locate photos for review. Mr. Butts asked that the applicant get a letter from the Highway Superintendent confirming access location approval. Mr. Graminski agreed to confer with Mr. Clouser on storm water management, and asked if approval or comments were needed from the Department of Health prior to approval. Mr. Butts explained that it was not necessary for approval but will be needed prior to signing final plans.
STANFORD LIBRARY SITE PLAN/SPECIAL PERMIT-
Mr. Butts recused himself and requested Mr. Royall to act as Chairperson for this application. Mr. Williams explained to the Board that he would like the site engineer to begin to confer with Mr. Clouser. He informed the Board that he has submitted a letter to the Town Board requesting rear access and egress and shared parking with the abutting Town Recreation property. Mr. Angell confirmed that they can confer with Mr. Clouser. 

EVANS LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT PREAPPLICATION CONFERENCE-

The applicant presented two of three lot deeds and explained that they hope to combine two parcels for the purpose of building a residence on 270 Shelley Hill Road. The applicant is looking to join the existing 2.9acre lot with a portion of the abutting 6.1 acre parcel (126 Wendover Road). This parcel is joined to a lot across the street, of which the applicant believes a separate deed exists for. Mr. Butts instructed the applicant to attempt to obtain the deeds through searching family records, or hiring a title company to do the search. He noted that if all deeds are found the applicant may be able to combine the lots without applying for a subdivision. Mr. Angell suggested the applicant go to the Dutchess County Clerk’s office for help in finding the deed. 
OTHER BUSINESS:

Mr. Butts informed the Board that the moratorium law renewal comes up in December and asked if they would like to make a recommendation to the Town Board regarding renewal. Mr. Angell noted that the only waiver that wasn’t granted was for Roseland Ranch. Mr. Fouts commented that applicants aren’t having any problems with reasonable projects. Mr. Royall commented that Town attorney Bill Bogle obviously feels that renewal of the moratorium is legally consistent, and that the Town is acting on good faith. Mr. Angell moved to forward a letter of support of Local Law 5p, for the reasons stated in Mr. Bogle’s letter dated October 28, 2010. Mr. Fouts seconded. Discussion: Mr. Butts reviewed Mr. Bogle’s letter. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried.

The Board reviewed the draft minutes from the October 27, 2010 meeting.    Mr. Angell moved to approve as written.  Mr. Royall seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried.
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